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Dear Parents,  

 
Pupil Voice and attitude to learning at Hanwell 
Last Friday the whole school went into circle time after lunch to discuss their 
thoughts around the following two questions: 
 
Do I work hard at school? and how do I know? 
 
On Monday this week, the note takers/class representatives met with me to 
discuss their findings and consider next steps. The majority of Pupil Voice 
believe that they do work hard and were very honest that at times it could be 
related to topics they like. We then considered the difference between 
behaviours that enable learning and learning powers. Pupils demonstrated 
and accepted that they felt growth mindset was working but they are now 
ready to take on growth mindset Stage II building resilience and independence 
further in the classroom. To do this we are, as a school community, going to 
work on learning episodes in the lesson of collaboration, teacher pupil 
talk/instruction and silent time to build independence and resilience. These 
ideas were unanimously agreed to by the class representatives. In assemblies 
today, I have spoken to the pupils about the importance of believing in 
themselves and their abilities of being super learners. 
 

Year 6 ‘7Billionideas’ Roadshow 

This week we welcomed 7Billionideas roadshow where they spend 

time launching their United 2017 competition to our Year 6’s. Year 6 

will now spend a day next week developing their world changing ideas 

that will give them a chance to explore their imaginations, develop 

new skills and hopefully we may see some turn into ‘entrepreneurs’. 

Outside Gym Equipment 

Please can I express that before and after school that children are not 

left to play on the school equipment. We have had cases of children 

helping themselves, and climbing on the equipment. The equipment has 

age and height enabling limits which are clearly labelled. 

 

Have a good weekend! 

 

 
Mrs H Paget-Wall Collins 
Head Teacher 
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 Contact Us 

 
01295 709583 
 

 
01295 269979 
 

  
@HanwellFields  
 

 
admin@hanwellfields.org 
 

www.hanwellfieldscommunityschool.org 

 

  
Bridges Childcare 01295 269931 
Ladybirds – 01295 709583 
 
 

 

HanwellSports@hanwellfields.org 

 

Attendance:   

Whole School – 97% 

Best Year Group – Year 2 – 98% 

Best Class – 2KM – 99%    

Nbr 100% -  346   Nbr Lates – 31 
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Inspire Maths workshop – Raising standards in maths at Hanwell Fields 

It was great to see so many families from our whole school community attend the workshop on 

Tuesday evening. We explained why Inspire is so different and how the aspirational framework is 

helping children to develop their fluency in maths. Probably the most successful part of the 

evening was showing the parents how we use concrete items in school to help our children 

develop their conceptual thinking, moving into pictures (bar modelling and part-part whole 

method). 

If you were unable to attend we are holding another workshop on 2nd November at 3.30pm to 

show you in more detail, how bar modelling and pictures can develop children’s mathematical 

understanding.  
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For Information 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Flu Vaccinations 

These will take place on 10th 

November 2016 for Years 1, 

2 and 3. It is important to 

send back to school the 

consent form, even if you 

DO NOT wish your child to 

have the vaccine. Consent 

forms to be returned by 

Monday 26th September. 

Second Hand School Uniform  
 

Uniform will be sold on Monday, Wednesday and Friday Mornings 
in the key stage 1 canopy at 8:30am - 8:45am. 

Uniform prices range from  50p - £2.00 
 

Second hand uniform donations 
We really appreciate second hand uniform donations. Please 

donate uniform to the office. All donations should be 
in good condition, clean with the name label blacked out. 

 
Thank you 

 

Coming soon……. 
The Aspiration Events over the next coming months will include the following:- 

 

School Disco – 10th November 2016 (Butterflies, Y1 & Y2 – 5.30-6.30pm and Y3, 4, 5 & 6 7-8pm). Tickets 

will go on sale after half term, on a first come first serve basis. We have a set amount per disco and once 

we reach the maximum we are unable to sell any more.  

Banbury Literary Live - 20th November - children from Hanwell Fields will be attending and performing, as 

they have in previous years with great success! Letters will be going out soon. See next page for further 

details 

Quiz Night, including Supper – 18th November - The community based project team would like to invite 

you to a family night full of fun quizzes for all the family. Tickets will be on sale next week £1 per child and 

£2 per adult, teams of up to 6. Snacks and drinks will be available as well as a raffle on the night.  

The school choir will be performing, as they have performed in previous years with great success. Letters 

will be going out shortly. 

School Christmas Fayre - 10th December 12pm-2pm.  Come and enjoy a traditional Christmas Fayre.  If you 

would like to book a table to sell handmade crafts please send your details to the email below. 

Tickets will be available closer to the date. 

Further information on all of the above events will follow in due course.  If anyone would like to be part of 

the 'friends of Hanwell' please email Rebecca.lister@hanwellfields.org for more information. As part of 

this group I would like to meet up to come up with new fundraising ideas. 

Rebecca Lister 

HLTA/Aspirations Lead 
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BRIDGES HOLIDAY SCHEME – Ages 6+ 

October half term is not so long away. Application forms for the half term are now available to download 

from the Bridges website, you can also pick up from the school office or from the team at Bridges. There 

are two trips on offer that week; swimming on Tuesday morning and Bounce-MK on Friday.   

After school club in Bridges now offer a different club everyday which are: 

Monday- Arts and crafts 
Tuesday- Sports and team building 
Wednesday- Forest School (please bring wellies and old clothing if possible) 
Thursday- media/computing/gaming and team skills 
Friday- Recreational fun day and films 

  
Bridges now have our very own Bridges Junior Leaders; Congratulations to Connor, Josie and Chelsea who 

are our Bridges junior leaders for the first term. They have all done brilliantly so far and are really taking 

their roles seriously but also having fun at the same time. 

Steve Nutt 

Bridges Manager 
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PE, Sport and After School Clubs 

 

We are in the process of setting up leagues for football and netball to try and give 
the children as many opportunities to experience competitive team sport as 
possible. Details of this will be available shortly but it is a complicated process! We 
have a year 5 & 6 tag rugby tournament coming up as well as a year 5 swimming 
gala. 
 
There is a very long waiting list for children who want to join the Friday Sports 
Academy. If children fail to attend three times without a really good reason they 
will forfeit their place and will no longer be able to come. I hope the children 
understand that this is fair.  
 
The weather remains kind to us but it is beginning to get chilly. Please ensure 
your children have coats and tracksuit trousers in school as unless it is raining we 
will be doing our PE outside. This is only possible if the children are warm enough 
so please make sure they can be. 
 
We remain able to play on the grass at break time and lunchtime as we have had 
such little rain recently. We will advise when this changes – we are well aware of 
the frustrations of muddy uniform and trying to get it washed and dried during the 
autumn and winter months.  
 
As always, enjoy you sporting activities this weekend whether you are playing or 
watching. Stay injury free, warm up properly and respect your opponents and the 
match officials.  
Rupert Townsend 
 
Thanks,  
 
Rupert Townsend - PE & Sport Leader 
Ben Graver – Sports Co-ordinator 
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Hanwell Lunch Menu 
 

 

 


